THE HARROWBY LANE SURGERY
  PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
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Patient Participation Group Minutes 

Meeting Date – 25.03.24
Venue – Harrowby Lane Surgery
Surgery Representatives - Nicola Walker, Assistant Practice Manager 
PPG Members – Allan Davies, Carole Williams, Debbie Abrams, John Anderson, Liz Hutchinson-Gregg, Moira Chambers, Stella Hickman.

	AGENDA ITEM
	DETAILS
	ACTION

	          1
	Welcome introduction.
Apologies received from SR.

Change of venue suggestion - Due to reaching capacity in the surgery meeting room, Richard House Nursing Home have offered use of their facilities for future meetings. They have a larger meeting room space which they are happy for us to use. PPG members agreed this is a good idea and happy to travel to the new venue for meetings. NW will clarify availability for the next PPG meeting and confirm in due course if there will be a change of venue for the next meeting. 
Review items from last meeting

a) Pharmacy First Service – PPG members discussed positive and negative experiences. 
JA shared concerns about patients being referred to the pharmacist due to a recent experience. PPG members discussed when it would and would not be appropriate to refer to the Pharmacy First service.

NW informed PPG members that referrals to the Pharmacy First Service only occurs once the practice has reached capacity. When we have reached capacity, we have measures in place to prioritise work and protect our patients and staff. NW reiterated Pharmacy First service should only be used for acute minor illness conditions (which meet the criteria). Patients with ‘red flag’/ urgent symptoms will be advised to attend the urgent care centre. 
PPG members discussed the importance of accurate communication about symptoms to ensure patients are navigated appropriately. Requests submitted using the online system are encouraged because the template prompts appropriate questions, and the patient provides the information themselves.  
PPG members shared concerns about how pharmacists will cope with the additional workload. As far as we are aware all pharmacists in Grantham have signed up to the service. 
The practice encourages ongoing feedback from patients regarding their experiences with the Pharmacy First Service. 
JA also identified an area of concern relating to patients needing help who are unable to speak/ communicate due to a medical condition, especially if those patients do not have a family/ relative to seek help for them. PPG members discussed the barriers that patients could face if they were unable to speak and identified possible ways for patients to contact the practice. These include online requests, face-to-face, written requests, and communication devices for non-verbal patients. 
CW suggested that patients consider emergency planning because this is something that has worked well for her. This could include talking with neighbours to ensure someone who you trust has a key to help in emergency situations. 

NW to explore this topic further to find out what other practices are offering, to identify any additional support that we can provide as a practice. PPG members encouraged to share feedback. 
b) PPG meeting dates provided for the year ahead in the last meeting. AD, CW, LHG and JA have requested the list is sent to them again. NW actioned. 
c) Changes to private work, as discussed in our previous meeting. NW confirmed these changes are ongoing. We will continue to provide patients with alternative arrangements for taxi driver & HGV medicals to create more time for NHS work. The administration team are supporting this process by providing copies of records for patients to have their medicals done elsewhere. 
d) Phones – confirmation of change of contract. The new electronic phone system is planned for installation in June/July. NW will provide more information at the next meeting. 
e) Practice Statement – positive feedback received from PPG members. Thank you to PPG members for their involvement in the statement. The practice has received a lot of support from patients and local surgeries regarding the content of the statement. The surgery will continue to share praise/ positive feedback to motivate the team.
	NW to confirm venue before next meeting.  
N/A
       N/A

      N/A

To be reviewed at the next meeting
N/A

	3
	Items by MC

1) Shingles – MC has researched the vaccines used in the shingles campaign and MC informed the group that there are two different vaccines. MC would like to know which vaccine the surgery is currently using. NW will find out further information from our practice nurse.
UPDATE – The surgery practice nurse has confirmed that the practice administers Shingrix vaccination which is an inactivated vaccine. Patients will usually receive 2 vaccines 6 months apart, however immunosuppressed patients have the 2nd vaccine 2 months later. Before this campaign, patients would have been vaccinated with Zostavax which was a single live vaccine.

	NW to find out more information and report back to the group
SEE RESPONSE

	4 
	Recruitment updates

1) Excellent news! Nickey, Advanced Clinical
Practitioner has returned to the surgery and will be working at the practice on a Monday, Wednesday & Friday. We are very pleased to have her back with us again due to the experience and skills she brings to the practice! 
2) Care co-ordinator recruitment has unfortunately been unsuccessful. This position is recruited by K2 Healthcare, rather than the surgery itself as an additional role. We are awaiting further information regarding the recruitment process. Ildiko, our Neighbourhood teams Care Co-ordinator continues to provide support to our patients in the meantime. 
3) GP recruitment – The advert has now closed, and we are currently reviewing application. NW to update PPG members with any news. 

	N/A
NW to update PPG members with any recruitment changes.


	5
	Paramedic acute/ minor illness clinics 
Acute minor illness clinics provided by the paramedic will continue every Tuesday, fortnightly until the end of July. 
PPG members asked about home visiting services and NW informed the group that the surgery will visit for housebound patients if there is a clinical need. The practice Care Co-ordinator would usually also assist with home visiting for support/ reviews (a role in which we are currently trying to recruit).

	N/A

	6
	Covid spring booster vaccination campaign

The practice team busy planning for the Covid spring booster campaign, which will include vaccines for over 75’s and immunosuppressed patients.
Practices are now taking over the campaign, with the help of K2 Healthcare who will be assisting with home visits for care home residents including Richard House/ Birchwood. 
The practice is planning to carry out Saturday clinics starting in April, just like the flu clinics to manage the workload without impacting other clinics and the day-today running of the surgery. Patients will be invited in due course.  


	N/A

	7
	Rosalie Keane – MSK Practitioner has retired from the practice. Rosalie had her last day in practice on 22.03.24 and we wish her all the best in her next chapter. The surgery team have access to Physio appointments at St Peters Hill surgery.
K2 Healthcare, Primary Care Team are responsible for the MSK recruitment, we are waiting to hear further about a replacement MSK practitioner for the surgery.


	N/A

	8
	Practice statement – feedback (as previously covered)
See 1e for information. 
Since sharing the practice statement, we have recruited an Advanced Clinical Practitioner who has previously worked at the surgery. This will help to reduce the pressure with the clinical administration duties, as mentioned in the practice statement. We have also received a positive response from the GP advert, and we are hopeful to fill the position soon. 


	N/A 

	9
	Summer hamper planning
Practice staff suggested the idea of a summer hamper rather than an easter hamper this year which will allow more time for planning. Ideas include food/ drink and fun summer items, something different to our recent fundraisers.

PPG members to consider ideas relating to this theme and we will discuss in more detail at the next meeting in May. Summer hamper planned for June/ July. 


	To finalise summer fundraiser at next meeting

	10
	Any other business

1) GC shared positive feedback regarding a recent 111 experience. GC shared that a family member contacted NHS 111 for advice, following this received a phone call from the practice and subsequently seen by Dr Pirwani and treated appropriately. GC was impressed that the NHS 111 service and the surgery worked together to provide effective patient care.
NW informed PPG members that there are NHS 111 slots in our appointment diary, which are saved for NHS 111 referrals. The on-duty clinician makes contact with the patients added to the NHS 111 list to assess and make appropriate decisions regarding advice and treatment. 
2) AD contacted the local MP to raise awareness for our current situation following the practice statement. AD received a response from Gareth Davies MP to his email and copies have been shared with PPG members. To discuss in more detail at the next meeting.  


	N/A
NW to add to the agenda for the next meeting

	11
	Next Meeting scheduled for
Wednesday 29th May 1.30pm*
If you are unable to attend, please inform Nikki on Ncola.walker30@nhs.net 
*LOCATION TO BE CONFIRMED BY NW

	ALL TO ATTEND


ACTION KEY

RED – PPG Members to consider/action.

BLUE – No action needed

GREEN – Surgery to action
N/A – NO ACTION
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